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Historic Carter House Society Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes
October 4, 2017
Annette Bodi, Interim Chairman, called to order the meeting of Historic Carter House Society Inc. (HCHS) held at 30325 Carter Cemetery Road, Springfield, LA at 3:05 PM.  Members in attendance were:  Annette Bodi, Linda Simoneaux, Carol Lamm and Beverly Burgess.  Vickie was unable to attend.  She emailed her action item comments.
OLD BUSINESS

Minutes

Motion made by Beverly and seconded by Carol that we accept the minutes from the September 6, 2017 board meeting.  Approved by all.
The Financial Report - Linda provided an Income Statement to all HCHS members via email and at the board meeting. Linda advised that the balance as of September, 2017 was $39,347.41.  After we subtract Upcoming Expenses (FEMA PH funds & CPCA funds), we have a balance of $9829.07.  Motion made by Carol and seconded by Annette to accept the financial report.  Approved by all.

Status on CPCA 2017 Golf Tournament 

At the September 6th meeting the board rescinded the vote from the August 9th meeting to refinish the wood floors in the front rooms of the Carter House.  Linda said that although the CPCA requested the money be used for one project, she felt they would accept two projects, if we added the ramp at the back of the Carter House.  This was a suggestion made by one of the board members.  

Ferguson Renovations bid to add a 36” wide by 104” long handicap ramp using ADA ramp code requirements with treated lumber for $2200 labor and material.  It will be built over the steps.

Linda is attempting to get a second bid from someone who was recommended to her, but the person is out of town.  Linda said she would ask Mike, the man who is doing the work for Jory on the pool house, if he could give us a quote.

Status of GOHSEP request for funding to gut and clean out Pool House
Vickie’s emailed comments

· No news
Status of HCHS Handbook
Vickie’s emailed comments

· Work in progress
Status of Training Class for tours
Vickie’s emailed comments

· No new volunteers – maybe for next year
Linda asked the board if this item could be removed for old business and everyone agreed it could.  Item Closed.

Status of Landscape Maintenance (Mulching, Trimming, Weed Removal) & Pressure Washing & Painting 
David Crowell bid for bed mulching, spraying for weeds, removing dead leaves, trimming nandinas and rose bush and power washing front of house and painting for $1200 total was accepted and completed on 9/22/17.  Linda gave a special Thanks to Carol for repainting all of the rockers on the front porch.  They look really nice and the Evan’s party recognized that they had been painted and said how good they looked. 

 Status of Pool House Renovation Work
Linda and Jory were finally able to get together and sign the contract on 10/2/17.  So far, they have gutted, treated for mold, cleaned, painted walls, cabinets, doors and trim.  Flooring has been put down and base molding was painted and installed.  Jory expects to be finished in two weeks.
Vickie’s emailed comments
· I have no received the HVAC quote from Berthelot AC so I suggest that Linda call him since she is handling this project.  Also, for your thoughts – if you are planning to use the second floor the quotes we have so far will not cover that floor because we did not ask for a dual system.  This would mean new quotes will have to be requested unless you have a 220 outlet for a window unit and if not, you will need to make sure there is space in the panel for another circuit.

Linda called Berthelot AC after receiving Vickie’s email.  Just got the recorder and left a message.  They have not returned my call yet.

Status of Pool House Pool – Fix or Fill In
Linda Called Wyatt Patenotte on 8/30 and again on 9/25 for an estimate to repair the pool (which may include drained, acid washed or re-plaster).  He said he had forgotten and will get out in the next couple of weeks.
Vickie had contacted Mike Sharp to get a bid on filling the pool.  On 9/25/17 Linda spoke with Jory to see if he had heard we wanted a price to fill the pool.  He said yes Mike had spoken to him.  He will get us a price.
Vickie asked Linda to get the cost of maintaining the pool from the CDD.  For fiscal year 2014-2015 the cost for the pool was $2,214.35.  (Approximately 184.50 a month)  Since the flood was in 2016 and no has lived in the pool house since then, this is the last total year of data they have. 
Vickie’s emailed comments
· I had one inquiry about renting the Pool House but they wanted to make sure the pool would be there for their use and they wanted to make sure the place had been gutted because they were familiar with flooded houses.  They were ready to offer between $1,000 - $1,200 a month.
Carol pointed out there may be additional cost for instance if the pump goes out.  Beverly said the pool is too much of a liability.  All board member present felt that the pool needs to be filled in.  Annette thought we might still peruse paying the CPCA $850 and have use of their pool for the pool house tenant.  Linda will still get both bids.
Status of items needed to be done for Evan’s Event.

Pressure Washing, painting of porch, steps and columns completed, Ceiling Fans cleaned - completed.  When they came with the caterer to decide where things should be located, they pointed out how great the house looked and were very pleased.  The only thing we have left to do is removed the pictures and china off of tables before the event.  

FUNDRAISERS FOR 2017

Tour & Ice Cream Social – Sunday, September 17

Vickie’s emailed comments
· This was one of the best open house events we have ever had except our Christmas Open House Events.  I’m not sure how many visitors we had but I do know we had a few from the neighborhood and the attendance was good.  I’m also not sure how much we made as a fundraiser but it was a lot of fun!  
· Linda advised we raised $70 at this event

Halloween Party – October 28, 2017 

Linda discussed the email received from Susan requesting a joint CPCA/HCHS Halloween Party.  $10 per person would be charged at the door and all proceeds would benefit the Carter House.  Since all the money is coming directly to HCHS for Carter House restoration, the following motion was made.

MOTION:  Linda made the motion that we waive the rental fee, since all money collected was going directly to the HCHS.  Annette seconded.  Approved by All

Belk Charity Sale – Saturday, November 4, 2017
Vickie’s emailed comments
· Has there been any response to the email that was sent out requesting someone to volunteer to Chair this fundraiser?  If not, I will obtain the tickets and work on this fundraiser because it is a clear profit for us.  We keep every $5.00 for every ticket that is sold.  
.

Christmas Open House – Fourth Quarter 2017 
Vickie’s email comments

· The flyer has been made up and sent to Carol for her proofing!  She approved so I will be making copies for distribution.  Also, I updated my contact list for magazines, etc. and sent it to Carol so she can work on entering the information into their calendar of events since most of them have an on-line entry system.  Also, told Carol I entered a draft into the Livingston Chamber of Commerce Calendar and gave her instructions on how to get to it so she can revise and then submit it for approval.  This way she will know how to do this in the future.

I have a memo ready to go out to the HCHS members about the planning meeting on Sunday, October 29 at 3:00 PM at the Carter House.  Also, I will be contacting a couple of interior decorators who have expressed an interest in helping decorate.  If anyone knows of others, please let me know.  Also, I haven’t sent the memo to you for distribution because I see there is an event booked for December 2.  Is it going to be a problem if the rooms have been started to be decorated but are not finished?  Also, if they are not finished, will it be o.k. for the remaining decorations to be pushed to the side of the wall?
· I have the tickets typed and ready to be printed and will do that when I get the flyers printed.
· I will be putting together a raffle basket in order to raise a little more money
Linda advised when she showed the Henderson’s the house on 10/3/17, they advised they had one more place to check out and would get back with her.  So this is not a firm event.  Linda did explain to them that we decorated for Christmas doing that time and the house may not be totally finished.  If it wasn’t, we would move Christmas decorations out of the way.  They will primarily use the Dining Room and Linda said in the past, that Vickie has had to do this room almost totally by herself.  We need to be sure when the rooms are assigned that Vickie will have help this year.
.
NEW BUSINESS:

Refinish Front Door

Ferguson Renovations – Cost to refinish front door and replace the molding on door jam, repair columns and base and paint.  $750

Rice Sutton – Faux wood grain door painting technique $450

Carol has seen Rice’s work and said you can’t tell it is painted.  The technique makes it look like a wood stain door.  She said some of the plantations she has visited is going to this technique because it hold up better in our climate.  Linda advised that Rice called on Sunday and said he could come out on Monday.  Linda advised him since one person was not for this technique, the board needed to vote before we could proceed.  Linda would advise Rice on Wednesday after the board meeting.

Carol asked if the price was for the front and back of the door.  Linda said she didn’t think to ask, but would check with Rice before letting him proceed.

MOTION:  Linda made the motion that we accept the bid from Rice Sutton for $450 to paint the front door with the wood grain technique.   Carol seconded.  Approved by All
Linda will contact Rice Sutton

Contract for quarterly weed and trim maintenance with Crowell Lawn Service

Linda advised Crowell Lawn Service would do quarterly maintenance for $100 a quarter.

MOTION:  Annette made the motion that we accept the contract from Crowell Lawn Service for quarterly landscape maintenance.  Carol seconded.  Approved by All
Linda will contact David Crowell
Upcoming Schedule for 3Q17 & 4Q17 Carter House 
· October 12
Fayard Cocktail Party 6-7 PM

· October 15
Sledge Shower 11 AM – 2 PM

· October 21 
Evans Engagement Party  6:30 PM to 9 PM

· October 23
CDD Board Meeting

· October 24
CPCA Board Meeting

· October 28
Halloween Party

· December 2
Tentative Henderson Shower 11 AM – 2 PM

· December 9
Pierce Christmas Party

· December 10
Christmas Open House

· December 12
Harvey/Marrero Senior Center 10:15 AM – Need Tour Guide
· December 15
Head Start visits Santa at Carter House

· December 17
Christmas Open House

NEW BUSINESS
Upcoming Schedule for 3Q17 & 4Q17 Carter House 
· September 6
 HCHS Meeting

· September 11
CDD Board Meeting

· September 12 
Metairie Senior Tour (approx. 16 people) – Carol & Annette

· September 17 
Carter Open House

· September 26
CPCA Board Meeting

· October 15
Sledge Shower

· October 21 
Evans Engagement Party

· October 24
CPCA Board Meeting

· December 2
Tentative Henderson Shower

· December 9
Pierce Christmas Party

· December 10 
Christmas Open House
· December 15
Head Start visits Santa at Carter House

· December 17 – Christmas Open House

HCHS Telephone for September

· Linda Simoneaux 
Other Items

Vickie’s email comments
· I understand there was a question as to why I had a bathtub on the renovation/repair list.  I have tried to impress upon you that this is a business and we need to always be thinking about ways we can bring in more revenue.  It is my thought that once we would have set up the front room as a bedroom that we should have a bathtub and then we would have a viable place for occasional rentals.  These occasional opportunities would bring in more revenue.  In the past there were quite a number of inquiries about could people stay in the house.
Linda’s comments were that we needed to make sure that this was a financially sound idea.  We have the expense of purchasing and installing the tub and fixtures.  Additional expense of cleaning the house and linens.  Carol said we have a washer that we could use to wash linens.  Linda pointed out that Vickie cleaned all the linens at the Carter House for at least four years, maybe more, and Linda has been doing it this year.  Carol said she would be willing to help out with the washing.  It was discussed we could rent the house for $350 a night.  Beverly thought this was too cheap and it should be at least $500 a night.  Linda also pointed out that many people in Carter has keys to the house and we needed to be sure when we started this, they were notified.

Since we are presently addressing so many items on the Renovation/repair list right now, we should review the list next year and identify items of priority for us to address in 2018.
Adjourn Meeting
Motion to adjourn made by Linda and seconded by Carol.

Annette adjourned the meeting at 3:53 PM.
